WESTCHASE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC.

VOTING MEMBERS MEETING

December 12, 2017
MINUTES  
I. CALL TO ORDER
WCA President, Ruben Collazo, called the Voting Members Meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  There were 3,141

Members of the Association represented by the presence of the Voting Members. The notice was also posted on the WCA marquees on December 8, 2017.
II.
ROLL CALL
Members Present



Members Absent

Staff members present 

Abbotsford – Ralph Caputo


Castleford


Debbie Sainz, CAM
Bennington-Russ Crooks


Worthington


Charlotte Adams, CAM

Berkeley- Letticia Reed





Brentford – Marty Hamilton


 

  

  
Bridges – Cynde Mercer



 
Chelmsford - Bill Dennis



 
Classic TH’s- Michele DelSordo

 
 
Glencliff – Gina Coutras


 
Glenfield – Shon Diaz



 
Greens – Gerry Pappa



 
Harbor Links – Nancy Sells



Keswick Forest – Brian Loudermilk

No Voting Members
Kingsford – Forrest Baumhover

 
Arlington 
Radcliffe – Eric Holt



Enclave
Reserve at WPV - Claudia Blali


Wycliff
Saville Rowe – John Pennino

The Shires – Ruben Collazo
SF Homes – Mary Griffin

Stamford-Don Costello

Stockbridge - Ed Siler

TH of WPV- Jeff Clemente
Traditional TH – Nicole Gitney
Village Green – Michael Turnbull

Villas of WPV – Jay Jenkins
Vineyards – Kevin Kwan
Woodbay – Trish Lewandoski

Woodbridge – Rick Goldstein

III.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those present.
IV.        Minutes
Approval of Meeting Minutes for October 10, 2017 Monthly Meeting  
Forrest Baumhover made the motion to approve the 10/10/17 monthly meeting minutes. Brian Loudermilk seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed 27-0    
V.
New Business
· Nathan Lafer Good Neighbor Award 
· Was presented to Joe Odda for his dedication and devotion to the Westchase Community.
· Update on the River Oaks Wastewater Treatment Project and its Impact on Westchase
Presentation was made by Stephanie Agliano (BOCC Liason), Bill Harrington and Michelle Robinson on the future shut down of the River Oaks Wastewater Treatment Plant and the new pump station installation near Costco, along with the pipelines being installed along Sheldon Road between Linebaugh Avenue and Citrus Park Drive.
· Update on TECO and Power Outages – by Rick Goldstein
· Variance Committee Report: 3 Foot Sod Side Line Requirement
Rule Amendments Draft #2:

2. Except for an improvement implemented by the home builder at the time of original construction or by a present or prior homeowner after written approval from the Association, any variance request for an improvement currently in violation of Association existing guidelines or restrictions shall be deemed procedurally improper and administratively denied by the Association, in which case written notice of denial shall be provided by the Property Manager to the applicant and any application fee shall be returned to the applicant, and the Committee shall be barred from considering the request.

Comment: This addition would eliminate sympathy outcomes, in which a resident seeks a variance for an improvement implemented without Association approval and does not want to pay to remove the improvement which is admittedly implemented in violation of Association guidelines or restrictions.
Eric Holt made the motion to reject Draft 2 Item#2. Mary Griffin seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed 21-6
1. In the event the Variance Committee finds the requirements for the granting of a variance have been satisfied, the Committee shall have the authority to grant a variance for an improvement other than the one specifically requested by the resident, if with the concurrence of the Property Manager or Modifications Committee.

Comment: This addition would allow the Committee to approve variances for a different height, width, type, etc. of improvement than specifically requested. For example, if a resident applies for a 4-foot wide paved walkway in a side yard because of inadequate stormwater drainage and the Committee finds the grounds for the granting of a variance exist, but the requested improvement is deemed too obtrusive or adversely impactful; the Committee could approve a French drain instead of a walkway, a smaller walkway, or stepstone pavers, provided the Property Manager or Modifications Committee concurs.

Eric Holt made the motion to approve Draft 2 Item#1. Rick Goldstein seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed 20-5    
After much discussion, it was recommended to add to the variance committee an engineer or landscape designer/professional and to alternate with the architect positon on an as needed basis.
Mary Griffin made the motion to give the authority to the Variance Committee to consult with a certified technical expert/professional as needed in lieu of using the architect depending on the situation. Cynde Mercer seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed 25-0   
VII.
ADJOURNMENT
 
 
Motion made to adjourn the meeting and voted unanimously…… 8:35 PM
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